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News from Around PA 
Upper Moreland School 
District (Montco) is looking at 
a policy regulating the display 
of flags/banners on school 
flagpoles.  In response to a 
question about the display of 
‘religious’ flags, the board’s 
answer was it could not be 
permitted because of the 
separation of church and 
state!  

State Rep Stephenie 
Scialabba is circulating a co-
sponsorship memo that 
prohibits state funded 
institutions from requiring 
the completion of courses 
designated as a Diversity 
course. She believes they 
should be electives instead. 

According to State Rep 
Melissa Shusterman, “Crisis 
pregnancy centers are 
organizations that purport to 
provide medical services to 
pregnant women but instead 
engage in deceptive practices 
to prevent women from 
having abortions.” Because of 
her beliefs, she is introducing 
legislation that would 
prevent crisis pregnancy 
centers from getting 
government money.  

News From National Scene 
A former case manager at the 
Washington University 
Transgender Center at St. 
Louis Children’s Hospital is 
coming forward to tell why 
she can no longer support 
what the center is doing to 
gender-confused minors. As 
the main intake person, she 
soon became aware of what 
appeared to be a “social 
contagion” element behind 
those identifying as 
transgender, especially girls.  

Harvard Medical School soon 
will be adding climate change 
to its curriculum, a decision 
made by its Educational 
Policy and Curriculum 
Committee.  It will “examine 
the impact of climate change 
on health and health 
inequality, applications of 
these impacts to clinical care, 
and the role of physicians and 
health institutions in arriving 
at climate solutions.”  

Another  Harvard Medical 
School course is “Alternative 
Sexualities in Healthcare: 
Providing Affirming Care for 
Patients Who Engage in Kink, 
BDSM, Fetish, Swinging, 
Ethical Non-Monogamy, 
Polyamory, and Open 
Arrangements.” 

Yet another Harvard Medical 
School class, “Advancing 
Excellence in Transgender 
Health: A Course for the 
Whole Healthcare Team,”  is 
offered by the Fenway 
Institute, an LGBT advocacy 
organization.  
 
On February 16th the Human 
Rights Campaign (HRC), the 
nation’s largest LGBTQ lobby 
group, held its eighth annual 
"Welcoming Schools 
National Day of Reading: A 
Celebration of Stories 
Supporting Transgender and 
Non-Binary Youth.  Not only is 
this event sponsored by HRC, 
but also the National 
Education Association and 
the National Association of 
School Librarians.   This event 
is held in response to efforts 
by states and local school 
boards to ban obscene, 
sexually-charged books from 
school libraries. ___________ 
We are a non-profit organization 
that is totally dependent upon 
financial gifts from our supporters.  
You can give online 
https://afaofpa.org/donate/   
Gab, Telegram, Truth Social 

     
Publication of the AFA of PA, POB 
1048, Franklin, PA  16323  
Phone: 814-271-9078 
Fax:  814-437-5432  
Website: https://afaofpa.org 


